Minutes
TIDE Committee
October 4, 2017

Present:  Janet Oakley, Archie Livingston, Charlie Boozer, Peter Beck, Cameron Andrews and Marie Bost

Absent:  Mickey Van Metre

Also present: Guests – Jerome Kizer, Natalie Kantz, Patrick Brown and Bob Doub

The September 6, 2017 minutes were approved as read.

Old Business:
Status of Beach Access Areas – Janet Oakley stated that we don’t have to go back to square one as we did after Matthew last year.  SCDOT has stepped in and things are looking great.  Some of the accesses need to be stabilized a bit but that will happen at a later date.  Cameron Andrews stated that there needs to be a timeline so things can get done by Memorial Day; therefore, he moved to recommend to Council that repairs are made by the 1st of April.  Peter Beck seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.

Natalie Kantz asked for a list from the committee of detail of areas to be cleared of vegetation, etc.  Marie Bost recommended the committee make a final walk and list those things for Natalie.  Cameron Andrews reminded the committee that they need to look at things that make the accesses more functional versus things that make them more attractive.  The committee will schedule a time in mid-October to make this final walk through and then bring their findings to the November meeting for discussion.

New Business:
Town Signage – Janet Oakley reminded the committee that they were looking at consistency in town signage that would contribute to branding of the town.  What is permissible for signage on the causeway?  Natalie Kantz will ask Bob Doub or Patrick Brown, but it was noted that it has to be approved by SCDOT.

Janet Oakley asked for ideas on consistency.  Cameron Andrews likes the concept of creating an entrance with somethings such as plantings or a defined entrance of some sort.  Marie Bost says it is her opinion that we have already branded ourselves with the Bay Creek Park sign and that we need to keep that as the template for consistency.  Betty Heaton will email a picture of the Bay Creek Park sign to each member and that will remain a topic for discussion at the November meeting.

Archie Livingston moved to have any future signage in the town approved by the TIDE Committee before recommendation to the Council.  Charlie Boozer seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Janet Oakley reminded the committee that a new chairperson needs to be elected at the November meeting.  Charlie Boozer and Mickey Van Metre’s terms expire on November 13, 2017, and both are eligible to serve another term.

Cameron asked about designating some of the streets with crosswalks, possibly going back to the ones that George Brothers had suggested previously.  Natalie Kantz will check into this.

Meeting adjourned at 10:42 am.


